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Paint the Town

 purple
kick-off

For Relay for Life!

On June 11th, CUMC takes the lead in a community-wide event to 
raise funds for Relay for Life and the American Cancer Society.  
Friends from Saint Boniface Episcopal Church of Mequon and St. 

Joseph Parish in Grafton will join us in an afternoon of fun as we Celebrate, 
Remember and Fight for those in the battle against cancer.  

The Cedarburg Cultural Center will be THE place to be and will be open to 
the public. The Variety Show starts at 3:00 p.m.  Invite your friends!  Come 
early!  Step into the 60s and the Summer of Hope!!!  Grab a bite to eat and 
check out the Bake Sale (all free will donations).  The Cultural Center will 
have beverages available for purchase.

Hearts dedicated in the name of loved ones, will decorate the room.  Get 
yours now and add it to the wonderful art décor of the day.  

Don’t forget to bid high on your favorite items in the Silent Auction.  
We have been blessed with a great number and a variety of items from 
individuals and merchants in town.  Check out the hand-made shawls, 
quilts and wood items.  Special gift items are available from a number of 
Cedarburg boutiques. There will be items of interest for all ages, including 
a kid’s outdoor fun package and rocking horse! Donated art work, major 
league team items and Relay of Life gear are all available for your bidding 
pleasure!  A sampling will be available for viewing, and early bids, before 
and after the worship service on June 11th.  Winners with the highest bid 
will be announced at the end of the show!

The line-up for this year’s Variety Show is really cool!  The piano expertise 
of Johanna Schilling, Cindy Wilmeth and Steve Hufnal will WOW you!  The 
Acts 29 and Some Assembly Required bands will perform. Isaiah Buhrke 
and the 40 Plus Group will get you laughing and Elvis Presley and Johnny 



Cash will be paying a visit! Courtney Gutreuter of the 
American Cancer Society is joining us to share about 
Relay for Life and how the money we raise will be used 
for research and cancer patient services.

Come to enjoy the entertainment, participate in the 
many fundraising opportunities and donate as your 
heart urges you.  Let’s lead our community in a record 
breaking year toward the end of Cancer.

All of this is a precursor to the actual Relay for Life 
event on June 16th at the Saukville YMCA. Don’t 
forget, the times have been changed from 4:00 p.m. to 
11:00 p.m. The Survivor Lap will remain at 6:00 and 
the Luminaria Lap will be at dusk.  With the shorter time 

frame, we hope more people will come and stay until 
the end.  There are always a number of activities and 
memorable moments to be shared.  Come and cheer on 
the team as we rally to support one another to keep on 
walking!  We ARE making an impact in the fight against 
cancer. In this Summer of Hope we pray that one day, 
there will be a finish line!

I don’t know about you, but I love me some classic 
rock! There’s nothing better than blasting your 
favorite tunes on a warm, sunny day, driving to 

nowhere, with windows down… paints a picture, 
right? Well if you want to relive that feeling then 
you don’t want to miss worship on Father’s Day, 
June 18th. Groove Therapy will be here to perform 
their very own brand of groov’y’ therapy! GROOVE 
THERAPY is a high energy, nine-piece band that 
plays the best in Soul, Rock, Funk, Disco, and 
R&B. They feature two lead vocalists, a three piece 
horn section, and four piece rhythm section. Their 
consummate musicians and entertainers draw audiences 
of all ages with fun, engaging shows that get people 
on the dance floor. They specialize in authentic covers 
of the great bands of the late 60s, 70s, and early 80s. 
Looking for a tribute to the great horn bands? They 
can play a show of Chicago, Earth Wind & Fire, Blood 

Sweat & Tears, Tower of Power, the Ides of March, 
and the Average White Band! After a great service of 
worship, plan to stick around for what promises to be an 
outstanding mini-concert! This is a morning you will not 
want to miss!

Father’s Day Extravaganza



THANK YOU! Our three year building and youth 
pastor pledges will come to an end on June 30th. 
For the building, based on receiving outstanding 

expected pledges, we anticipate our loan balance will 
be between $5,000 and $10,000. What an incredible 
accomplishment! It has been a long journey and your 
generosity has carried us.  While we now have a 
building we can enjoy for many years to come, we will 
have only a small remaining debt that we expect to be 
with us for a very short time.

Elsewhere on the building front, you may have noticed 
that there is one remaining room with "legacy" 
accommodations and that is the infant/toddler nursery 
(birth-2 years).   We do not have funding available for 
a full renovation at this time (the initial fact gathering 
estimate totaled $15,000) and this project has not gone 
through the LRP prioritization process that is planned for 

the future to help guide our focus.  That being said, we 
will continue to evaluate opportunities to spruce up this 
area to make it a welcoming space for young families.  
At a minimum, the nursery will require some renovations 
for safety and daily use in addition to basic aesthetics.

Again, we cannot thank you enough for your generosity 
over the past three years.  As the pledges are accounted 
for and we have a better understanding of our final 
remainder, an update will be provided.

If you would like to support one of these efforts now, 
please do so using the pew envelopes and be sure 
to write "Building" or "Nursery" in the memo line to 
indicate which fund your gift should be used for.

Long Range Planning Update

Cribbage Club

Cribbage is being played at CUMC!  Join us 
Sunday, June 11 at 10:30 a.m. (following 
the worship service and fellowship time) in 

the Wesley Room. Bring a sandwich and cold drink. 
Coffee and cards will be provided. Everyone is 
welcome!

Sunday, June 11 
 10:30 a.m.

Our very first Mom to Mom youth 
fundraiser sale was a success! Between 
the sale of tables, bake sale, brat fry 

and car wash, we made $900 for our youth 
program as well as our infant/toddler nursery. 
Thank you for participating, donating, and 
supporting your youth and kids!

Thank you CUMC!



June marks the beginning of our summer scheduling 
in youth ministries, and an exciting change of 
pace as we transition into the warm months. 

Even though our normal rhythm of weekly youth group 
and Sunday school is interrupted, we have even more 
opportunities for our Middle and High schoolers to 
connect with each other in a variety of ways. But before 
I tell you about those opportunities, lets take a few 
moments to reflect on this year and look forward to 
next school year as well.

This past year we were able to witness the physical 
and spiritual growth of all of our students. It's amazing 
to see many of our students going through dramatic 
changes and maturation in every way possible. We 
have students who had never shown interest in spiritual 
growth, now beginning to ask more questions. There are 
those who last fall were more shy and reserved, who 
have found a new confidence - partly in thanks to the 
opportunities provided in our youth group. And there 
are those who have taken huge steps in leadership, as 
they've helped lead on a trip or in our Praise Lab youth 
band. I'm so proud of our students as individuals, but 
even more proud of the community they are fostering 
in our midst. My prayer is that our youth group would 
continue to become a place that is welcoming to all 
students - a place that is characterized by the love of 
God in our midst.

But youth group is not only a place for students to 
grow - it's also a place for leaders to grow and flourish 
as well. Over the past few years we've been more 
intentional about pouring into leader development, which 
has helped our bond as a group. I've seen God doing 
great things - big and small, in the lives of our leaders. 
I've seen our leaders share of how they are trusting God 
more with all that happens in their daily lives.

Great things have been happening in our midst, but we 
want even greater things to happen in the lives of our 
students and leaders moving forward. That is why this 
summer has been designed to be highly relational - with 
easy on-ramps for new students to join in on the fun! 
If you have a child or know of someone who is going 
into 5-12 grades, pass along some of the things we 
have going on this summer. It never ceases to amaze 
me at how easy it is to dodge being in community with 

each other, and ironically, how much each person needs 
a healthy and vibrant spiritual community. I invite all 
students to come and join our community this summer - 
come and have fun with us, and experience what a new 
life centered around Jesus is all about.

To make jumping into our community easy, we've 
designed the summer with some easy-to-join-in 
activities. Almost every Monday this summer, we'll be 
playing basketball and eating pizza. We're switching 
off between Cedar Pointe Park in Cedarburg, and 
Veteran's Memorial Park in Grafton, so keep an eye 
on the schedule to be at the right place. Following 
basketball, we'll walk/bike down to a local pizza shop. 
Not interested in basketball? Just come for free lunch! 
Likewise, we'll be having our every other week Youth 
Group Hangouts, which are relaxed and fun - minimal 
agenda - just a chance to hangout with each other and 
relax.

Whatever your teen is interested in - we have a way 
they can connect with us this summer!

Upcoming Events:

- Pick Up Basketball: June 12 from 10:00 to 		
	 11:30 a.m. at Cedar Pointe Park in Cedarburg. Free 		
	 lunch at Sal's Pizza, 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

- Middle School Adventure Trip: : June 13-15, 	
	 Devil's Lake, WI. $199, sign up in CUMC office.

- Pick Up Basketball: June 19 from 10:00 to 		
	 11:30 a.m. at Veteran's Memorial Park in Grafton. 		
	 Free lunch at Downtown Pizza in Grafton, 11:30 a.m. 	
	 to 12:30 p.m.

- Youth Group Hangout: June 21 from 6:00 to 		
	 8:00 p.m. at CUMC.	

- Pick Up Basketball: June 26 from 10:00 to 		
	 11:30 a.m. at Cedar Pointe Park in Cedarburg. Free 		
	 lunch at Sal's Pizza, 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

-Nate Gruber
Director of Student Ministries



Financial Peace University

A recent CareerBuilder survey found that three-
quarters of Americans live paycheck to 
paycheck—and that money crunch affects their 

ability to build a bright future. Cost of living is the top 
reason people don’t save more for retirement.  These 
statistics come as no surprise when you consider 
that we owe more than $1 trillion in car loans alone, 
according to Experian Automotive.  What would happen 
to your retirement outlook if you got rid of your car 
payment? Is that goal even possible? Let’s take a look.

Americans Spend More 
and Pay Longer for New Cars

Each quarter, Experian Automotive releases data on 
the latest car financing trends. Their most recent report 
provides an unsettling look at how Americans fund their 
new rides:
• 	Nearly nine in 10 new cars are purchased with 		
	 borrowed money.
• 	The average new car loan totals $30,621 with 		
	 payments of $506 at 4.74% interest.
• 	The average new car loan term is 68 months—that’s 	
	 more than five and a half years! 
• 	Six- and seven-year loans now comprise 32% of 		
	 purchases, making them the second most popular 		
	 choice for new-car buyers.

Take a moment and put yourself in the shoes of the 
average car buyer. In the best-case-scenario, at the end 
of 68 months, you’ll have paid more than $34,000 and 
have a car that’s now worth maybe $12,000. If you opt 
for the seven-year option, you’re out at least another 
$1,000 and your car is worth even less.

How Your Car Payment 
Destroys Your Retirement

This never-ending cycle means you’ve permanently 
dedicated a chunk of your income to car payments. 
But it’s not just the $500 a month in car payments 
that’s eating away at you. It’s the fact that you know 
by sending that money to the bank, you can’t use it to 
build up any savings for retirement—and you’re right to 
be concerned.

Simply put, if you didn’t have a car payment and instead 
worked with a pro to invest that $500 a month in your 
401(k) or Roth IRA, you could retire with more than $1 
million after 30 years. That would certainly go a long 
way toward closing the $4 trillion retirement savings 

gap Americans are currently facing, according to the 
Employee Benefit Research Institute.  The good news 
is you can stop the car-buying cycle and start saving 
for retirement. It will take some sacrifice and a lot of 
discipline, but it’s worth it all to change your future.

Eliminate Your Car Payment Forever

Let’s say the paid-for car you’re driving now is worth 
$12,000. Instead of taking out another loan to buy a 
new car, stick with this car a little longer. Save your 
$500 car payment in a good money market account 
specifically for car replacement, and in two years, 
you’ll have $12,000 cash plus your trade-in to buy a 
nicer, new-to-you car without a loan.  Now that you’ve 
learned how awesome saving money can be, you don’t 
mind driving your current car a little longer while your 
car-replacement fund grows. Keep contributing $500 to 
your car-replacement account for another three years, 
and—in less time than it would have taken you to pay 
off a new car loan—you could have nearly $31,000 plus 
your trade-in to buy a new car.

Can This Plan Work for You?

Getting rid of car payments forever might sound 
impossible. But we believe you can do it. And isn’t your 
future worth it? 

Interested in learning more?  Sign up for Financial Peace 
University this fall.  We would like  to offer this class 
during the adult Sunday School timeframe or we can 
also use Sunday afternoons (4-6 ish).  In either case, 
sign up on the kiosk to let us know if you are interested.  
Questions? Contact Ellie Wilmeth or Randy Roupp.

Do you ever feel like you’re out of cash before your paycheck 
even clears the bank? If so, you’re not alone.

June 23	 Steve Adgate
	 Mackenzie Queoff
	 Alan Wagner

June 24	 Sharon Wilda
			 
June 25	 Jack Hale
	 Marilyn Seymour

June 26	 Dorothy Hendrix
	 Dane Warehime

June 27	 Nancy Den Boer
	 Matthew Kunz

June 28	 Claire Chartier

June 29	 Jaime Stibor
	 Nicole Zimbelman

June 30	 Calder Ovard
	 Cristina Ramirez
	 Shelley Schumacher



Tricia Gruber

To start tell me 3 random facts about yourself:

My  mom is from Ecuador and growing up we would 
take a trip ever summer to visit my mom's family, in 
college I spent a semester in the Virgin Islands studying 
Green Iguanas and became known as the "Iguana 
Catcher", and I have lead several trips through the 
Boundary Waters Canoe Area Wilderness for High 
School students. 

Is this a job you ever guessed you’d be doing? 
Why/Why Not?

Yes and no. I have the blessing and curse of being able 
to see myself in a lot of careers. I have flirted with 
the idea of working in ministry but always thought of 
working with young adults or women. 

What part of the job are you most looking forward to?

I'm looking forward to getting to know the young 
families at our church and especially to help create a 
nurturing environment for parents to feel supported as 
they strive to raise their children to know and love God. 

How do you think your skills will complement one 
another and are you looking forward to working as 
a team?

I'm glad that Jen is so level headed and practical, that 
way she can keep this dreamer with lofty goals in 
check. She is great at setting plans into motion and 
keeping the ball rolling at a steady pace. I'm excited 
to be on a team with Jen so we can both work in our 
strengths and accomplish more together than either of 
us could on our own.

Jen Lange

When I was in high school I went to London and 
Amsterdam to play volleyball in the World Youth 
Friendship Games, I have run 3 marathons - the Chicago 
marathon twice and Phoenix once and I hope to run at 
least one more some day.  Before becoming a stay at 
home mom, I was a personal trainer and enjoyed helping 
others develop healthier lifestyles.  

Even though I have a degree in marketing and a 
personal trainer certification, I'm not surprised that I am 
now working in ministry.  My grandfather is a retired 
Methodist minister and my parents have always been 
very active in their church so I guess you could say 
that it runs in my blood.  When I was younger I always 
enjoyed going to church and being a part of youth 
group.  I remember participating in several family events 
and being in the children's choir. My favorite part about 
church growing up was going on a mission trip every 
summer to the Appalachian Mountains and fixing up 
homes for families in need.  I love helping others and I'm 
excited that I get to help give the kids in our church a 
similar experience.

I am most looking forward to getting the know the kids 
more and creating new ways for them to learn about 
following God.  I'm excited to plan fun activities and 
events so that they enjoy coming to church every week.

I can't wait to work with Tricia in this role.  We have 
been friends for a little while now and our big kids love 
to play together so it will be fun to work together now 
too.  I tend to be very straightforward and to the point 
while Tricia is creative and thinks outside the box. 
Her enthusiasm is contagious which will energize the 
children as they learn God's teachings.  I think this is a 
great combination and together we can create a church 
environment that families will enjoy being a part of.

The Start of Something New

As many of you know, Tricia Gruber and Jen Lange 
will soon be stepping in to head up our Children’s 
Ministry. Both these ladies have welcoming 

and upbeat personalities that will both attract and 

connect with our kids, families, and guests. To give 
you the opportunity to know more about them and their 
ministry, here’s a few things they’ve got to say: 



Whether you’ve already begun 
your spring cleaning or are 
about to start, the Outreach 

Committee wants to help you out!  
Our spring clothing drive will run 
for 2 weeks—beginning Sunday, 
May 21st, and ending Sunday, June 
4th.  Due to your past generosity 
and variety of clothing received, the 
committee has decided to divide the 
total items between BOTH United 

Methodist Children’s Services (UMCS) 
and Northcott Neighborhood House.  We 
will divide items the same way in our fall 
drive, tentatively scheduled for mid to 
late October.  Both of these organizations 
provide valuable services in the Milwaukee 
area.  Please help them out by bringing 
your gently worn clothing for all ages (no 
shoes) to church during the drive dates.
Thank you!

Northcott/UMCS Clothing Drive
May 21 to June 4

Join Mequon United Methodist Church 
members and members of CUMC to 
sort food at the Hunger Task Force 

warehouse on Saturday, June 10, 9:00 a.m. 
- Noon. We did this a couple of year ago and 
had a great time. We will be carpooling 
from CUMC to Milwaukee. Sign up in 
Fellowship Hall. 

June 4 - June 11. Your help in all areas is greatly 
appreciated! See sign-up sheet in Fellowship Hall. 
Thank you!

Host Week

Lakeshore Chinooks Baseball, Saturday, June 3, 
6:35 p.m. The $18.00 package includes a hot dog, 
chips, soda or water. Reserved Grandstand Ticket 

information and order form is on the kiosk in 
Fellowship Hall.

Fundraiser

Wednesday, June 14 
12:30 p.m. 

Newport Shores
407 E. Jackson Street

Port Washington

All women are welcome. Sign up in Fellowship Hall.

Mary Martha Circle

Our June food collection will serve Northcott 
Neighborhood House. Northcott's mission 
is to support family stability, provide 

educational and recreational programs for youth, 
lessen neighborhood tensions, combat community 
deterioration, and provide various social services 
for the residents of Harambee and surrounding 
neighborhoods. 

June Food Collection



Save 
the Date!

Women's Retreat

"Footsteps"

November 10 - 12, 

2017

Not on the Birthday List? Please contact the CUMC office.

June 1	 Ron Scheel

June 2	 Nancy Messinger			 
				  
June 3	 Matthew Cordio
	 Lynn McCray
	 Bill Tiedemann
						    
June 4	 Emily Hurd

June 5	 John Cordio
	 Darlene Ronchetti

June 6	 Lori Foy
	
June 8	 Mike DeMartino
	 Ashley Isacson
	 Bob Janssen

June 9	 Amy Cordio

June 10	 Cassandra Pierschalla

June 11	 Linda Kunz
	 Dale Lietzke

June 13	 Regina Annor
	 Dee Largin
	 Carly Rishel

June 16	 Debra Graham
	 June Janssen

June 17	 Meghan Johnson

June 18	 Jeanne Barnard

June 19	 Samuel Heerey

June 21	 Lindsey Bauer
	 Tammy Schmidt
	 Lydia Clough

June 22	 Joan Jablonski
	 Alexandra Janssen

June 23	 Steve Adgate
	 Mackenzie Queoff
	 Alan Wagner

June 24	 Sharon Wilda
			 
June 25	 Jack Hale
	 Marilyn Seymour

June 26	 Dorothy Hendrix
	 Dane Warehime

June 27	 Nancy Den Boer
	 Matthew Kunz

June 28	 Claire Chartier

June 29	 Jaime Stibor
	 Nicole Zimbelman

June 30	 Calder Ovard
	 Cristina Ramirez
	 Shelley Schumacher

June

Monday, June 12
1:00 p.m. - Prime Minister

Women of Faith

The Women of Faith study group will end the 
year by meeting for lunch on Monday, June 
12, at 1:00 p.m. at the Prime Minister in 
Thiensville.
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Clothing Drive
Family Promise Host 

Week Begins

WORSHIP 9:00 AM
Communion

Charles Wedemeyer

Family Promise

Office Hours
9:00 AM to Noon

Family Promise 

Men's Study 
7:00 AM

Office Hours
9:00 AM to Noon

Family Promise

Office Hours
9:00 AM to Noon

Family Promise

Office Hours
9:00 AM to Noon

Family Promise

Hunger Task Force
Food Pack

9:00 AM - Noon

Family Promise
WORSHIP 9:00 AM
Rev. Jaime Nolla

Graduate Recognition 
Sunday

Cribbage 10:30 AM
CUMC Variety Show

Cultural Center
2:30  - 5:00 PM

Mosaic Youth
Middle School 
Adventure Trip

Men's Study
7:00 AM

Mosaic Youth
Middle School 
Adventure Trip

Mary Martha Circle
12:30 PM

Newport Shores

Mosaic Youth
Middle School 
Adventure Trip

Family Promise 

Office Closed

Office Closed

Relay for Life
4:00 PM - 11:00 PM

Mosaic Youth
Basketball

10:00 AM - 11:30 AM
Mosaic Youth

Lunch - Downtown 
Pizza, Grafton

11:30 AM - 12:30 PM

Ad Council 7:00 PM

Father's Day

WORSHIP 9:00 AM
Groove Therapy

Groove Therapy
Mini Concert

Following the Service

Mosaic Youth Group
Hangout
6:00 PM

Office Closed

2625 302928 127

Mosaic Youth
Basketball

10:00 AM - 11:30 AM
Mosaic Youth

Lunch - Sal's Pizza
11:30 AM - 12:30 PM

Women of Faith
1:00 PM 

Prime Minister
Facilities 6:30 PM
Finance 7:00 PM

WORSHIP 9:00 AM
Will Stauske
Gideons Int.

Men's Study
7:00 AM

Mosaic Youth
Basketball

10:00 AM - 11:30 AM
Mosaic Youth

Lunch - Sal's Pizza
11:30 AM - 12:30 PM

Clothing Drive

WORSHIP 9:00 AM

Elizabeth Buhrke

Clothing Drive

Summer 
Office Hours

Begin
9:00 AM. to Noon

Clothing Drive

Office Hours
9:00 AM to Noon

Clothing Drive

Men's Study
7:00 AM

Office Hours
9:00 AM to Noon

Clothing Drive

Memorial Day

Office Closed

Clothing Drive

Lakeshore 
Chinooks Baseball 

Fundraiser for 
Family Promise 

6:30 PM

Clothing Drive

Office Closed

Office Closed



Thanks to the amazing generosity and vision of our 
congregants, it looks like we are well onto our 
way to being able to purchase the concert level 

grand piano that has been in our sanctuary for the past 
four months. Spontaneously and in unsolicited fashion,  
persons have come forward saying that they believe 
this extraordinary instrument would make a worthy 
asset to this congregation that so loves music and an 
appropriate instrument to complement the talents of 
Johanna Schilling and others who shine with its use!  
So, we have presently received commitments or gifts 
for nearly half of the purchase price (which is around 
$14,000). These recent four months of rental have been 
made possible by monthly sponsorship (provision of 
the rental fee) knowing that 80% could go toward the 
purchase price.  Administrative Council has authorized 
the making public of the desire to raise the final half 
of the cost in hopes that we can add this instrument 
to our use permanently.  (The only apparent drawback 
is the size of the footprint it demands and the impact 
on the Cantata, however a basic resolution has been 
devised.) To extend the possibility of raising this final 
amount, the rental has been extended through the end 
of the September (an additional four months) making 
the use of the Yamaha possible through the summer and 
into the Fall line-up. This additional four month rental 

was provided by a donor who believes in this endeavor.  
Should you like to give toward the goal of purchase, 
please contact Shirley Krenzke, church treasurer.

Grand Piano to Become Ours? 

How many Gospels are there?  
Would you believe more than a 

dozen?  And that doesn’t include the 
four in our Bible.  How about Acts? 
And Epistles or letters? There are 
many more than those of which we 
are familiar!  These are all discussed 
in the new book the men are 
reading and discussing on Thursday 
mornings: “Lost Christianities: The 
Battles for Scripture and the Faiths 
We Never Knew.”  

The early Christian groups that 
were spread throughout the 
Mediterranean basin each insisted 
they had the true teachings of 
Jesus and his apostles; moreover 
they had writings and other 
documentation that supported their 
claims.  In this book, Bart Ehrman 
reviews these documents which 
reveal the varied and early forms of 
Christianity and shows how they 

came to be reformed, forgotten, 
or even suppressed.   Subsequent 
archeological findings have 
recovered their antiquities which 
reveal a religious diversity that has 
lead to the current approach to 
Christianity written by the winners. 

Ehrman is Professor and Chair of 
the Department of Religious Studies 
at the University of North Carolina 
(Chapel Hill) and has published 
a number of books concerning 
fallacies and truths about Christian 
beliefs.

We in invite all men to join us as we 
read about the “Lost Christianities.”  
We meet for breakfast or just a 
“cuppa” at PJ Piper Restaurant, 
W61 N514 Washington Ave. in 
Cedarburg, Thursday mornings at 
7:00 a.m. 

Men’s Study Group



Three and one-half years ago, 7 CUMC members 
attended an informational meeting about Family 
Promise, a national organization that provides 

assistance, guidance, and support for local homeless 
families, including staying overnight at area churches.  
With St. Boniface Episcopal Church of Mequon as our 
support church, our program has become a wonderful 
partnership.  It involves the participation of dozens 
of people from both churches approximately every 
eleven weeks.

One of the best things about Family Promise is that 
people can use their talents in a number of ways for a 
very short period of time.  Areas of service include:

•	Setting up or taking down guest rooms.

•	Bringing dinner or helping provide food and drinks 		
	 listed on the food list.

•	Providing a Saturday hot breakfast (which could be 		
	 frozen ahead of time, ready to heat.)

•	Staying overnight (9 p.m. to 7 a.m.)  According to the 	
	 national organization’s rules, one male and one female 	
	 should stay overnight.

•	Hosting—visiting with guests or playing with 		
	 children for a 2-hour slot (5-7 or 7-9 p.m.) Often, 		
	 this becomes a time where volunteers have great 		
	 conversations and get to know other members better!

•	Co-Director—Well, OK, a little more time is involved, 	
	 but with the program areas fully established for almost 	
	 4 years, it’s more a matter of communicating with 		
	 each area’s leaders to make sure we’re “set” for our 	
	 week.  This basically means touching base with the 	
	 areas listed above.

We are grateful for all those who volunteer, and we 
would like to invite members of the congregation who 
have not participated to give it a try.  In whatever area 
you can serve, you will find it rewarding—whether in 
the camaraderie of setting up cots or having a meal with 
someone who truly needs, and is grateful for, a program 
like Family Promise.

If you would like more information, please contact 
us and we will direct you to the people leading your 
specific area of interest.  Thank you!

Carla Schmidt			   Val Nichols
262-375-0906			  262-893-0968

—Then and Now

This summer is full of brainstorming and planning for what the 
Kids Ministry will look like in the fall. Jen Lange and Tricia 
Gruber have been focusing on how to make CUMC more 

welcoming for younger families, services more engaging for the kids 
and provide a place to connect for parents. 

In the fall, we will be continuing with the Think Orange curriculum 
for Sunday School and are excited to have many of our volunteer 
teachers eager to return. One change will be, instead of incorporating 
Kids Time in service, the younger kids will be invited to leave service 
after worship for their own message and be welcomed back into 
service later. 

We are adopting the name Mosaic Kids for the Kids Ministry. The 
name Mosaic is symbolic in that each person is unique in who God 

made them but when put together in community with the church a larger and beautiful image is created. The kids 
in Mosaic Kids will then graduate to Mosaic Youth when they enter Middle School. Keep your eye out for a Family 
Event later this fall. 

If you are interesting being a volunteer for Sunday School or Kids Church for the fall please contact: 
Jen Lange at jenl@cedarburgcumc.org or Tricia Gruber at triciag@cedarburgcumc.org

What's new in the Kids Ministry
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